LORD PROVOST'S PORTRAIT

Presentation In April

COTS IN MEMORY OF MRS HIGH

The committee in charge of Lord Provost High's presentation portrait met in the City Chambers on Nednesday under the chairmanship of Ex-Bailie R. J. Larg, who informed the committee that Mr de Laszlo had accepted the commission to paint Lord Provost's High's

picture, and in fact the picture had been painted, and the Art Gallery would be presented with a very fine picture indeed.

A photograph of the picture was shown to the committee, and one and all seemed to be delighted with the result. It was also expressed that this picture is likely to be the only one hung in any Scot-

tish art gallery. The chairman considered the committee were very fortunate indeed in

obtaining a de Laszlo picture for Dundee. He also took the opportunity of expressing his thanks for the assistance of Mr John Robertson, as he was confident if it had not been for his efforts and introduction it would have been impossible to have arranged an interview with this eminent artist and obtained

the picture at such a reasonable price.

The presentation of the picture to the Lord Provost will be made sometime round about April, when it is expected the artist will be present and give a short address on art.